
 

 

 

                    NHTSA Recalls of Interest 

                           December 30, 2019 

 
Inadvertent Air Bag Deployment  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 19V885000 

Manufacturer Chrysler (FCA US LLC) 

Components AIR BAGS, SEAT BELTS 

Potential Number of Units Affected 3,329 

Summary 

Chrysler (FCA US LLC) is recalling certain 2005-2006 Dodge Viper vehicles. The Occupant Restraint Control 

(ORC) module may inadvertently deploy the air bags and/or seat belt pretensioners. 

Remedy 

Chrysler will notify owners, and dealers will replace the ORC module, free of charge. The recall is expected to 

begin January 31, 2020. Owners may contact Chrysler customer service at 1-800-853-1403. Chrysler's number 

for this recall is VE4. 

Vehicle 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

DODGE VIPER 2005-2006 

 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=19V885#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=19V885#recalls650


 

Rearview Image Can Remain on Radio Display  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 19V886000 

Manufacturer Chrysler (FCA US LLC) 

Components EQUIPMENT, BACK OVER PREVENTION 

Potential Number of Units Affected 20,441 

Summary 

Chrysler (FCA US LLC) is recalling certain 2018-2019 Pacifica vehicles equipped with an 8.4 inch radio 

display, 360 degree surround view camera system, and seat back video screens. A software error can cause the 

rearview camera image to remain displayed on the radio after the vehicle has been shifted out of reverse. As 

such, these vehicles fail to comply with the requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) 

number 111, "Rearview Mirrors." 

Remedy 

Chrysler will notify owners, and dealers will update the radio software, free of charge. The recall is expected to 

begin January 31, 2020. Owners may contact Chrysler customer service at 1-800-853-1403. Chrysler's number 

for this recall is VE2. 

Vehicle 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

CHRYSLER PACIFICA 2018-2019 

 

 

Incorrect TPMS Installed/FMVSS 138  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 19V887000 

Manufacturer Chrysler (FCA US LLC) 

Components TIRES 

Potential Number of Units Affected 34 

 

 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=19V886#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=19V886#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=19V887#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=19V887#recalls650


Summary 

Chrysler (FCA US LLC) is recalling certain 2019 Ram 1500 trucks. An incorrect Tire Pressure Monitoring 

System (TPMS) sensor could have been installed during production causing the sensor to not display the low 

tire pressure warning indicator. As such, these vehicles fail to comply with the requirements of Federal Motor 

Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) number 138, "Tire Pressure Monitoring Systems." 

Remedy 

Chrysler will notify owners, and dealers will replace the TPMS sensor, free of charge. The recall is expected to 

begin January 31, 2020. Owners may contact Chrysler customer service at 1-800-853-1403. Chrysler's number 

for this recall is VE1. 

Vehicle 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

RAM 1500 2019 

 


